
“THEY WERE ALL FILLED WITH THE HOLY SPIRIT  

AND BEGAN TO SPEAK IN DIFFERENT TONGUES,  

AS THE SPIRIT ENABLED THEM TO PROCLAIM.” 

 IN THE SPIRIT 
We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                 
Rev. Mark Prill, Associate Pastor                                  

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of May 19 & 20, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  15,425.27 
Loose Offerings           $    2,551.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,607.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       514.50 
Debt Reduction            $        60.00    
Misc Income            $       408.00 
Total Income            $  20,553.77 
Budgeted Expenses           $  25,556.07 
 

YTD Income (7/1/11/-5/20/12)         $1,266,922.06 
YTD Expenses (7/1/11-5/20/12)        $1,201,135.29 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits             46 



 
IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
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Hi All, 

This weekend is Memorial Day weekend, a time in our country when we commemorate all the soldiers who have fallen in war.  
Though its origins are from the Civil War, and its original intention was to commemorate the Union soldiers who died in the 
war, by the 20th century this day extended to all. 

So I think this weekend we should not only remember all those who have fallen but also all those who have served our country 
in the armed forces.  Many of them went through great lengths to protect the freedoms we have today, freedoms we should 
never take for granted in our lives! 

Also this weekend we are celebrating Pentecost, the gift of the Holy Spirit in this world!  In our diocese this is the weekend in 
which men are ordained to the priesthood. I would like to ask all of you to please pray for the three men who were ordained 
on Saturday at the Cathedral of the Most Blessed Sacrament, Rev. Steve Mateja, Rev. Sal Palazollo, and Rev. Paul Snyder, as 
they begin their ministry serving the people of the Archdiocese of Detroit! 

 

As you drive home today, possibly reflect on the following: 

Is Jesus’ mission on Earth complete without the Holy Spirit? 

Is Jesus’ mission complete without you? 

How have you encountered the Holy Spirit? 

How does God renew the face of the earth through the Holy Spirit and through you? 

 

“I become a new man and this new man, spiritually and mystically one identity, is at once Christ and myself.  The language of 
the New Testament and the teaching of the Church explain, to the mind of the believer, that this spiritual union of my being 
with Christ in one “new man” is the work of the Holy Spirit, the Spirit of Love, the spirit of Christ.”(Thommas Merton – New 
Seds of Contemplation) 

 

Peace 

 

Fr Ron Richards 

 

 
Baptisms are currently being scheduled for the                   

3rd Sunday of each month following the 12:30 Liturgy.        
If you are  planning to have your child baptized at             

St. John Neumann, please call the office to get specific 
information regarding the Baptism Preparation Classes 

and available dates for Baptism. 

Memorial Day Liturgy 
will be celebrated at 

9:00am.                                                       
The Parish Offices will be 

closed for the holiday 
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 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

FA I T H  W O R K S           
What’s gotten into you?” This question 

usually stems from unacceptable behav-

ior. But it is an appropriate question for 

today’s feast. The very people who for 

days, even weeks, had hidden themselves 

in fear for their lives, were out and about and acting in 

astonishing ways. They no longer lived in secret. In 

fact, they were calling attention to themselves by their 

behavior. What had gotten into them? 

  “They were all filled with the Holy Spirit.” It is 

such a simple statement, a statement that may no 

longer startle us! These previously terrified people 

were all filled with the dynamic power of God—the 

power that refreshes and recreates, that comforts and 

heals; the power so eloquently acclaimed in today’s 

sequence. This Spirit burned within them like tongues 

of fire, and they went forth and proclaimed the mes-

sage of God’s love manifested in the resurrection of 

Jesus. 

 This same Spirit was given to us when we were 

baptized into the death and resurrection of Jesus and 

confirmed in the power of the Spirit. If we received the 

same Spirit as did the disciples on that first Pentecost, 

why can’t we do the same marvelous deeds?  

 But we can. 

 One of the questions we ask candidates for the 

Sacrament of Confirmation is, “Why do you think we 

ask you to do Christian service deeds?”  

 Most candidates are thirteen or fourteen years 

old. They have all they can to complete the require-

ments for Confirmation Preparation, school and the 

onslaught of adolescence.  They tend to focus on the 

“what” of the requirements, not the “why.” 

 So we review the deeds with each Candidate:  

•greeting parishioners coming to weekend  

 liturgies, 

•serving at one of the Lenten Soup Suppers, 

•decorating the church for Christmas or Easter, 

•tutoring classmates, 

•fund-raising for the homeless, 

•shoveling snow for elderly neighbors,     

•cleaning the house for an ill mother, 

•encouraging a depressed friend, 

•babysitting a neighbors child for no charge, 

•reminding the family about Sunday Mass. 

The list goes on.  

 Candidates realize that these wonderful acts of 

service provide positive feelings of self-affirmation as 

well make a difference in the lives of someone else. 

Some of them  understand that they have the “power 

within” to do great things, to serve others’ needs, and 

to do God’s work in their world.  

 What is the source of this power? Baptism. The 

gift of God’s eternal life. The presence of God, the Holy 

Spirit.  

 To be aware of God’s continuous presence in 

us, with us brings incredible energy and overwhelming 

gratitude. God’s promise to be with at all times, in all 

places - without exception - brings wisdom, under-

standing, courage, insight. It’s a promise that assures 

us that we will never be alone, even in the darkest 

times of our lives. What courage it brings to believe 

that there is nothing so painful or so scary, that it will 

destroy us.  Whatever our trials, all will be okay in the 

end because God is always there.  

 That’s what got into the disciples at Pentecost - 

the assurance of God’s presence. That’s what gets into 

us at Baptism, at Confirmation and at every Eucharist.   

 It’s important for us to talk about how God is 

part of our lives, that God is part of our lives.  By talk-

ing about God in our lives, we become more aware, 

more sensitive to the reality. My granddaughter, Klara, 

knows to tell us: “God is in my heart; he’s in your heart 

too, Dziadzia.” 

 Realizing God’s continuous presence will 

change our lives. On this Feast of Pentecost, let us pray 

for grace to let go of our insecurity and a willingness to  

open our heart to God, the Holy Spirit. 
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Four million Americans are afflicted with             
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded   
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to 

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The 
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third    

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm. Our next 
meeting will be Thursday, May 17th. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to           
call  Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to express your grief, ask questions, and 
receive support through your grieving  process. It is for 
people who have lost someone special in their lives.  All 
are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am,                    
please call Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm,  please call       
Cindy Pronze at     734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,  please call  
Regina Adams for an appointment  at  313-268-6951.         

 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

JUST A REMINDER—We normally limit names on the 
prayer list to three weeks, at which point the names can 
be moved to the list in the bulletin if the person is battling 
an ongoing illness.  However, when the list becomes too 
long, it may become necessary to limit the reading to two 
weeks.  Currently, the prayer list has become very long 
and we needed to shorten the verbal requests.  Please 
know that we continuously pray for all who are in need 
whether they are on the actual list or not.  If you would 
like us to add a name to the bulletin, please contact the 
front office. Thank you for your understanding. 

 Today in the United States people are speaking in 
Spanish, French, Korean, Italian, German, Chinese, 
Arabic, Polish, Lithuanian, Chaldean, even other dia-
lects that have no particular name. These men and 
women bring to our parishes a new energy!  We experi-
ence echoes of Acts chapter 2, verse 4:  “All were filled 
with the Holy Spirit. They began to express themselves 
in foreign tongues and make bold proclamation as the 
Spirit prompted them.” 

 As I meditated on the mysteries of Pentecost the words 
of Hymn 663 in our Green hymnal came to my mind: 

As a Fire Is Meant for Burning 

As a fire is meant for burning 
With a bright and warming flame, 
So the church is meant for mission, 
Giving glory to God’s name. 
As we witness to the Gospel, 
We would build a bridge of care, 
We join hands across the nations, 
Finding neighbors everywhere. 
 
We are learners; we are teachers; 
We are pilgrims on the way. 
We are seekers; we are givers; 
We are vessels made of clay. 
By our gentle, loving, actions, 
We would show that Christ is light. 
In a humble, listening spirit, 
We would live to God’s delight, 
As a green bud in the springtime 
Is a sign of life renewed, 
So may we be signs of oneness 
‘Mid earth’s peoples, many hued. 
As a rainbow lights the heavens 
When a storm is past and gone, 
May our lives reflect the radiance 
Of God’s new and glorious dawn.      
              

              Peace to you today on the great feast of Pentecost and 
call upon a fresh presence of the Holy Spirit in our lives, and in 
the life of the Church.  

La paz a usted este día como nosotros anticipamos el gran ban-
quete de Pentecostés y la llamada sobre una presencia fresca 
del Espíritu Santo en nuestras vidas, y en la vida de la Iglesia. 
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Congratulations to all the young people who celebrated 

their First Communion during this year’s Easter Season. 

Neil Acker 

Chinaza Ajuonuma 

Jasmine Aleo 

James Almeda 

Lauren Barnes 

Leah Barnes 

Mitchell Barnes 

Lauren Bell 

Alyanna Caldito 

Alyssa Caldito 

Ian Carolan 

Timothy Carter Jr. 

Reid Caswell 

Troy Cicotte 

Ella Copley 

Olivia Davis 

Anthony Dushary 

Amanda Ellenwood 

Rachelle Evans 

Benjamin Fairchild 

Nora Galante 

Mason Grayer 

Jonathan Gutta 

Olivia Haddad 

Aidan Hayman 

Andrew Hughes 

Shane Hurley 

Hannah Jardine  

Brooke Jedlick 

Joshua Jose 

Amber Kaledas 

Georgianna Kalkofen 

Benjamin Karsono 

Balinda Kibalama 

Jessica King 

Evan Kudla 

Gavin Lauer 

Owen Lazarowicz 

Jessica Longridge 

Janette Lopez 

Frankie Miller 

Alex O’Brien 

Annika Olson 

Kathryn Patsy 

Charlotte Pavlic 

Kieron-Tye Pearson 

Erica Peruchietti 

Lucas Powell 

Drew Pratt 

Michael Puda 

Justin Rogers 

Adrian Rugenski 

Brixon Schmiesing 

Kellie Sigler 

Meghan Stefanek 

Samantha Stevens 

Shannon Sullivan 

Noah Szmagaj 

Micaela Tarchinski 

Adella Tenka 

Mathew Thibodeau 

Alexander Torossian 

Maya Tower 

Thien Tran 

William Voyles 

Katelyn Wakenell 

Andrew Ward 

Austyn Watkins 

Brandon Watkins  

Faith Watkins 

Jacob Weber 

Elena Wheeler 

Evan Wheeler 

Jonathan Williams 

Justin Winnie 

Mitchell Winnie 

Ethan Wright 

VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL        

REGISTRATION CONTINUES 

in Religious Formation: 

734-455-5986 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

ADULTS AND TEENS        
Please call if you           

can help 

                        FFFFFFFFFFFFAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITH            FFFFFFFFFFFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATION                                                                                                            BYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBY            DDDDDDDDDDDDONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNA            FFFFFFFFFFFFRANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKE            
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

Mark My Words 
Contact Fr. Mark at                 

mprill@stjohnneumann.us 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Today is Pentecost Sunday, also sometimes called the birthday of 
the Church.   The apostles received the Holy Spirit and began 
spreading the Good News of Jesus’ life and Resurrection on that 
day.  It is good to remember that the church begins when the 
spirit is received.  While we are a human institution with many 
faults, we as a church are guided by the Holy Spirit.  With every 
New Year we grow deeper in our understanding of God’s will.  On 
our birthday’s, we often think about where we are in our own 
growth.  We consider the ways in which we have changed over 
the past year, and make birthday wishes that reflect the things we 
hope will happen in the coming year.  Today, think about yourself 
as another year older in the life of the Church.  In what ways have 
you grown in your faith over the past year?  What wishes or inten-
tions do you have for your growth in faith and service of God over 
the next year?  Just for fun…write down your special intentions 
on a red piece of paper (Red for Pentecost) put the paper in your 
desk, locker, wallet, purse, etc.  Over the course of the next year, 
every time you see the red piece of paper you will be reminded of 
your intentions. 

Middle School Youth Group is invited to Cedar Point with the High 
School Youth Group on Tuesday, June 19th.  Permission slips are in 
the gathering area and I have a few in my office.  Keep in mind, 
students must be entering 8th grade to attend WITHOUT a parent.  
Parents must attend with students that are younger.  Middle 
School met on May 17th, we had fun playing the game Jenga (lots 
of screams when the Jenga tower fell) and sharing stories about 
our negative and positive moments.  We came up with a plan for a 
final meeting in July.  We will be hosting a “Christmas in July” 
meeting on Thursday, July 19th.  I would like to ask if you are      
interested in attending to please email me because of planning 
purposes.  What this meeting will consist of besides a lot fun… 
students are asked to wear a Santa hat or some kind of Christmas 
hat, and bring in a homemade, or old, slightly used Christmas tree 
ornament, wrapped in wacky paper; bday paper, newspaper, 
brown paper, tissue paper.  We will have a grab bag and everyone 
will receive an ornament.  We will have a short lesson in scripture, 
listen to Christmas music and then end with a “water balloon cele-
bration.”  Notice I did not say “water balloon fight”!  I will come 
up with some fun snacks…how about edible sand.  LOL.  So email 
if you are interested.   Thank you! 

Come, Holy Spirit, Come!  Ignite our hearts and souls with the fire 
of God’s love.  Give us insight, renew our strength, and teach us to 
live in peace and unity.  AMEN! 

Have a great week everyone! 

Peace and Prayers, 

Sabrina Queen 

squeen@stjohnneumann.us 

Today we celebrate Pentecost; the “conclusion” of 
the Easter season.  On this day we celebrate first the 
beginning of the Church.  The same Church that Jesus 
created and sent the Apostles to lead is the same one 
we belong to today.  The leaders of the church may 
not be perfect and some even have done horrible 
things.  Others are known for doing amazing things, 
which far outweigh the negative.  We have to realize 
that the Church is still a creation of God and since all 
things are created by God then all things are good.  
Let us pray for the leaders of the Church that they 
have the Apostles zeal in living out their faith and in 
spreading the Good News. 

However, we have to remember that like the Holy 
Spirit descended upon the Disciples, that same spirit is 
inside of each and every one of us.  We are called to 
be like the Apostles in spreading the Good News of 
Jesus Christ.  We are called to be bold in sharing that 
love for Jesus.  Jesus loves us so much that he died on 
the cross, rose from the dead, and sent the Holy Spirit 
to guide us on our journey of faith.  Let us return that 
love by doing the little things in our lives.  To pray, to 
love God and our neighbor, and most of all to live out 
the faith we profess.  We are called to bring all to 
Christ.  Are you up for the challenge or not? You     
decide.  Pentecost is not the “conclusion” but a new 
beginning for all of us to live like Christ and for Him. 

One of the great joys of our Church is to bring       
communion to the homebound.  I invite all people 
who are interested in bringing communion or those 
who already do so to come to a refresher/training 
meeting in the proper procedure for taking            
communion to the home bound.  This will be a great 
time to get to know each other, share information 
and advice, and to make sure we are all up to date 
with the current rite.  I hope you all can be there.  The 
meeting is on May 14th at 7pm at SJN. I hope to see 
you all there. 

Have a great week and hopefully the Tigers will learn 
how to win again. 

Fr. Mark 

WE ARE NOW ON FACEBOOK 

First log into facebook and then go to 
stjohnneuanncanton or                                 

stjohnneuannroman catholic church. 

Tell us you like us! 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

Congratulations to the Seniors of SJN 
Youth Group.  We had a fantastic end of the 
year meeting to send off our largest YG 
Senior class yet.  You will be missed, be 
sure not to be strangers!  

 

AND, make sure that if you are a Senior, 
you pick up a Senior Brag Board form in the 
Gathering Space of SJN to be included in 
our Graduation Mass and simple reception 
following. 

Attention! Attention! Attention!  Cedar 
Point forms are going FAST!  All Middle 
School and High School Students are       
invited to join us, as well as our Altar       
Servers.  Please note that if you are NOT at 

least entering 8th grade, you have to be accompanied by an adult!  The spots are first come/first serve, so 
if you really want to go, make sure you are one of the first to turn in your forms!  J Cedar Point is June 19th! 

MWILKERSON@STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul                                                                                               
Seeking Jobs for the Families we Serve 

One of the most frequent causes of the poverty Vincentians see in Canton Community relates to unemployment.  We visit 
many families who were self sustaining until a sudden lay-off disrupted the family finances.  The primary “bread winners” in 
these families want to work and are qualified to hold a variety of positions.  It is very sad to see their frustration as              
application after application is denied. 

One of the primary goals of SVDP is to prevent homelessness; so we have decided to join in the efforts of our families to  
search for employment by periodically offering their resumes to parishioners with the hope that one of you might be in a 
position to consider their applications. 

Currently, we are assisting a single mom with two children who is looking for a position in Retail/Restaurant Management.  
She has 18 years of management experience.  We also have a single woman who has a degree from Eastern Michigan            
University.  She has 8 years experience as an executive secretary for a major company and is looking for a similar                  
administrative position. Her resume     is available for your review at our SJN Office. 

As always, members of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul are grateful for the support of our parishioners.  If you have not yet 
done so, please consider joining the Holiday Market and/or the Kroger Community Rewards program naming the Society of 
St Vincent de Paul at SJN as your charity.  Forms can be found in the Gathering Area near the bulletins. 



The wooden food collection bins and the containers 
for hearing aids & eye glasses have been moved to the 

small hallway just right of                                                
where they originally                                                         

were. 

Thanks so much for your donations.   

           They are greatly appreciated. 
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Registration is now underway for 
the St. John Neumann 2012 t-ball 
league.  Any child 5-7 years of age 
are eligible to register. Entry fee of 
$55.00 is due at time of registration. 
Season to start first week of June 
and run through early August. 

Games will be played on Monday's and Thursday 
evenings. You may register after all masses. Forms 
will be in the gathering area and completed forms 
should be left in the parish office. You may also 
contact t-ball coordinator Andy at  
ajbishop1@comcast.net or Athletic Director             
Walt Marek at 734 455-5910, for more info.          
Deadline for entry is May, 27th. 

PEACE & JUSTICE COMMITTEE 

The Peace & Justice Committee will again award a $500.00 college 
grant to the St. John Neumann  college student who submits  the     
winning essay describing how their field of study can best foster 

Catholic Social Teaching.  The essay should be at least 500 words and 
must be submitted to the parish office or emailed to 

rem7662@aol.com no later than June 4th.  A copy of the Major Themes of Catholic   
Social Teaching can be obtained by calling R. Martin at  734-455-7662 or email at 

rem7662@aol.com.  The award will be presented at the 10:30 Mass on June 24th.  

The Peace & Justice Committee would like to thank the parish for its  continued           
support of this program. 

 

CYO VOLLEYBALL REGISTRATION 

Registration is now underway for the St. John 
Neumann CYO 2012 volleyball season. All girls 
5th-8th grade are eligible to register. The cost 
of the season is $100.00. Practice begins the 
first week of August. League play begins first 
week of September and concludes middle of 
October. You can register after all masses in the 
gathering area or by contacting                         
Athletic Director Walt Marek at 734 455-5910. 

*MARRIED COUPLES* 
 
It’s spring training 
time!  Play ball with your 
spouse and sign up to hit a 
home run at a Worldwide Marriage Encounter        
Weekend. 
For more information or to apply:                                         
www.wwme-detroit.org  

[http://www.wwme-detroit.org ]                              

Rick and Miriam Mikulak 888-322-9963    or 

[ detwwme@gmail.com ] 
 
Upcoming Weekends for 2012 are: 
 
  * Jun 22-24 – St. Paul of the Cross, Detroit 
 
  * Aug 17–19 - St. Andrew, Rochester 
 
  * Sept 14-16 – Quality Inn, Troy 

BAPTISM                                                                   
SUNDAY, MAY 20, 2012 

 

Sydney Therese Corvino                                     
daughter of David  Corvino and Miriam Bacon 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     
Sunday, May 27 
Anointing of the sick at all Liturgies 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

Monday, May 28 
Memorial Day—Offices are closed 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Tuesday, May 29 
9:00am  Liturgy 
7:00pm  Baptism Preparation Session 

Wednesday, May 30 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Blood Pressure Check 
6:30pm  Rosary 
7:30pm  Families Anonymous 
8:00pm  AA 

Thursday, May 31 
9:00am  Liturgy 
5:00pm  Chorale 
7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, June 1   
8:15am  Stations 

9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am-6:30pm Adoration-Chapel 
5:00pm  Clelland Wedding Rehearsal 
Saturday, June 2 
2:00pm  Clelland Wedding 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, June 3  

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
 
 
   

Monday, May 28     Tuesday, May 29      
1 Peter 1:3-9      1 Peter 1:10—16 
Mark 10:17-27      Mark 10:28-31                    
Wednesday, May 30  Thursday, May 31                                                       
1 Peter 1:18-25    Zephaniah 3:14-18a                                  
Mark 10:  32-45     Luke 1:39-56                                              
Friday, June 1    Saturday, June 2                                                 
1 Peter 4:7-13   Jude 17,20b-25                                                    
Mark 11:11-26   Mark 11:27-33   

Sunday, June 3, 2012                                                                                                                  
Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40     Romans 8:14-17 Matthew 28:16-20 

        

Monday, May 28, 9:00 a.m.   

Michael MacDonald (Family & Friends) 

Special Intention  

Int. Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Tuesday, May 29,  9:00 a.m. 

George W. Cottrell (Dean Reffner) 

Int. Fr. Ron Richards  - 8th Anniv. Of Ordination 

Wednesday, May 30, 9:00 a.m. 

Kathrine Barkovich—8th Anniv. (loving, son)  

Slavko Barkovich—6th Anniv. (loving, son)  

Special Intention 

Thursday, May 31, 9:00 a.m.                              

Special Intention (Craig Prebish) 

Friday, June 1, 9:00 a.m. 

James Brining ( (SJN Parish) 

Saturday, June 2, 4:30 p.m. 

Arthur Klimora (Pat & Tony Sokolowski) 

Donn Moore (Mr. And Mrs. John Mackey) 

Dorothy Obudzinski (Tony & Pat Sokolowski) 

Dolores & Lawrence Smith (Joe & Nicki Bonnett) 

Sunday, June 3, 2012 

8:30 a.m. 

Lawrence & Celia Redman  (Family) 

Michael & Veronica Wrobleski (Family) 

Edward Wrobleski (Family)                        

10:30 a.m. 

Gerard & Laura Kullman (Children) 

Stanley & Florence  Wiktor ( Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

Antonia, Sonya, Marjorie, & Mary (Family) 

Miguel, Julia, & Pedro Macias (Family) 

Sally O’Toole (Mary McAllister) 

Peter Padula (Jean Padula & Family) 

12:30 p.m.                                                               

Baby Madelyn Mazur (Mr. & Mrs. Adams) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 
 
 
May 28  Frances  Cydzik (1989) 
  Amelia Smith (1992) 
  John Cyril Sholtz (1997)  
  George Dalpe (2000) 
  Nicholas Compagnoni (2005)  
                                               
May 29  Josephine Wik (1983) 
            Gerald Anderson (1992) 
  Margaret Chmielewski (1999) 
  Alfred Diliegghio (1999) 
  Katherine Barkovich (2004) 
   
May 30  Zepharene Otylia Smith (1997) 
  David Birely (2005) 
   
                                                                           
May 31  Hilda Sheridan (1980) 
  Ronald Burns (1998) 
    
June 1  Margaret Burns (1993) 
  John Miklaszewski (1994) 
  Anthony Saley (1996)  
    
June 2  Barbara Dani (1981) 
  Laura Kennedy (1997) 
  Lawrence Walling (2003) 
   
June  3  Willie Range (1995) 
  Joseph Wegrzyn (2000) 
  Elizabeth Sarafian (2011) 
     
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
   
      
   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Don Andison 
Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Adnan Kendah 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Robert Lewandowski 
Jesse Lindlbauer 

Ellen Lindner 
Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Jerome Radtke 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Harriet Ziemba                                 

Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A.B.  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt Justin Foley 

LCpl Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Capt Matthew T. Lacki 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

MMOTHEROTHER   TTHERESAHERESA  PPARISHARISH  

LLIBRARYIBRARY  is open daily.   

A great variety of  Titles are 
available  for Adults and 

Children.   

The Library Catalog is on the 
parish website under 

“Links.” 

Kyle Clelland              
and                                

Derek Zambon 

Have you turned in your pledge card yet?  If not please do as soon as possible.  If you are 
unable to contribute at this time please note that on the card and return it to us as  well. 
Thank you to all of you that have responded.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated. 

Neumann’s Needlers 
 The Neumann’s Needlers are currently creat-
ing lap blankets/shawls for older adults, baby 
hats and blankets, as well as hats for cancer pa-
tients. Thanks to some generous parishioners, 
we have a good selection of yarn for these pro-
jects. We gather on the second and fourth Tues-
days to work together, help each other, and en-
joy each other’s company. The May 2012 dates 
are May 8 and 22; we’re here from 7:30 to 9 PM. 
Men and women, young and old, beginners and 
advanced, all are welcome.  
Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn                         
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com 734-740-3701 

“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

 All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-
ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 


